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June 5, 2025 

 

William Miller 

17395 Oak Road 

Atascadero, CA 93422 

 

 

RE: Response to Appeal dated May 15, 2025 – Ingalls PV (RENW2025-00396) 

 

Dear Mr. Miller, 

 

I hope this message finds you well. 

 

The Department of Planning and Building (Department) is in receipt of your appeal dated May 15, 2025. After careful 

review of the appeal's basis, I am writing to inform you that the appeal has been rejected. 

 

While we acknowledge the points you raised, the Department has determined that the request does not meet the 

criteria for consideration by the Building Appeals Board. Pursuant to County Code Title 19.01.050, only 

"determinations made by the Chief Building Official related to the application and interpretation of this code" may be 

heard by the Building Appeals Board. In this case, no basis has been identified that pertains to the application or 

interpretation of the code. 

 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Department of Planning and Building at (805) 

781-5600. 

 

Best regards, 

Ysabel Eighmy 
Ysabel Eighmy 

Supervising Administrative Clerk 

 

 

 

cc:  Jill Coomer, Building Division Manager 

 Sylvia Aldana, Building Division Manager 

 Ben Dore, County Counsel 
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